
Affirming God’s Call
The Committee on Ministry brought two important pieces of
business to the Presbytery Assembly.  First, Chair JoAnn Thiry
introduced Christine Caven, who was seeking to be enrolled as an
Inquirer in the process of ordination to the ministry of the Word
and Sacrament.  Christine is currently serving as the Director of
Family Ministries at First Presbyterian (Boise).  

Christine spoke about her faith journey and then answered
questions of the body.  She was excused momentarily while the
vote was taken and then welcomed back to resounding applause.
Christine will be an Inquirer under care of the Boise Presbytery.

COM also presented the request of Rev. Dani Forbess and the

Session of Covenant Presbyterian Church (Boise) to renew her

contract for three years.  We were gladdened to hear of the

ministries in which she is involved, and the body unanimously

approved the contract.

Presbytery
Meeting Highlights

June 5, 2025

Boise Presbytery held its summer stated meeting at Church of the Redeemer (Weiser) and by

Zoom, on Thursday, June 5.  

After the meeting, we

enjoyed a delicious

potato bar hosted by

leaders at St. Luke’s

Episcopal Church.

They use their

catering service as a

way to raise money for

mission!

One Potato,
Two Potato

Merger Preparations
Rev. Dr. Andrew Kukla presented both the Merger Coordination
Task Group report and the Financial Management Committee
(FMC) report.  We celebrate all the progress being made toward
presentation of the Plan of Merger with Kendall Presbytery,
including the approval of a new name:  Snake River Presbytery!

To facilitate the merger, the FMC presented a motion to release
restrictions on certain funds, so they can be realigned to the
priorities of the merged presbytery.  The Presbytery approved
this motion.


